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October 16, 2009

The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is a proposed ordinance repealing restrictive load limits on four King County bridges, and adopting new restrictive maximum load limits for 15 Mile Creek Bridge 1384-B and Lake Dorothy Overflow Bridge 359-D.  The proposed ordinance will be available for review and comment in conjunction with the required public hearing on the proposed load limit recommendations by the Department of Transportation’s (DOT) Road Services Division (RSD).  
The procedure for adopting vehicular load limits for bridges is in accordance with King County Code (KCC) 14.16 and the Revised Code of Washington (RCW) Sections 36.75.270 and 46.44.080, which establish the authority of the King County Council and the County Road Engineer to limit the weight of vehicles that may travel on county bridges.  The procedure for adopting closure of an open public road is in accordance with RCW Chapter 47.48, which establishes the authority of the King County Council and the County Road Engineer to close, or restrict access, to travel by all vehicles on a county road.  
Historically, King County has established and adopted vehicle load limits in accordance with KCC and the RCW.  This process promotes efficiency and consistency in the setting of these restrictions, violations of which are punishable as a traffic infraction with a $250 fine.  There are no alternatives for the setting of maximum vehicle load limits for county bridges, except as allowed under KCC 14.16.010B, whereby the County Road Engineer may adopt interim restrictions effective for up to one year.  

The 15 Mile Creek Bridge and Lake Dorothy Overflow Bridge are currently regulated with interim load limits, the same as those proposed by this ordinance, that have been in effect since July 8, 2009.  It is important that these load limits be adopted into county code prior to the expiration of the interim restrictions on July 8, 2010.  Four other county bridges have been upgraded, rehabilitated, or replaced and the special load limits currently specified in KCC 14.16 can be entirely repealed.  The bridges affected by the proposed ordinance are listed in Table 1, enclosed with this letter.   

After introduction of the ordinance and the establishment of a public hearing date, a notice of the public hearing will be posted on-site at 15 Mile Creek Bridge and the Lake Dorothy Overflow Bridge.  It is not unusual for opponents to appear at the public hearing or make their opposition known to the RSD before the hearing as a result of seeing the notice.  Any written opposition to the proposed ordinance received by the RSD will be investigated and the results included in the documentation and testimony provided at the hearing by RSD staff.  

I recommend that the King County Council adopt this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett

King County Executive
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Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff


Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council 


Frank Abe, Communications Director


Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Linda Dougherty, Division Director, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT


Matthew Nolan, P.E., Acting County Road Engineer, RSD, DOT


Rick Brater, P.E., Manager, Engineering Services Section, RSD, DOT


Lydia Reynolds-Jones, Manager, Project Support Services Group (PSSG), RSD, DOT


Kelly R. Whiting, P.E., Supervising Engineer, PSSG, RSD, DOT


Nicole Keller, Vacations and Boundaries Engineer, PSSG, RSD, DOT

